GOVERNMENT OF INDIA
MINISTRY OF RAILWAYS
RAILWAY BOARD

No: 2015/EnHM/08/01 (Pt.03) Dated: 21 .03.2016

The General Managers,
All Zonal Railways &
MD/KRCL.

Sub: Participation of Charitable /Social Organisations in Swachh Rail
Swachh Bharat Abhiyan.

Ref: Board’s letter of even number dated 11.12.15.

Sant Nirankari Charitable Foundation (SNCF) has continued its participation in
cleanliness cum awareness campaign at identified stations of Indian Railways on a
monthly basis since ond Qctober2015. Now, vide their letter No. PSA/3/16/1 dt.
03.03.16, they have come forward to carry out the campaign in the next quarter
April-June’2016 at 46 stations on 09.04.16, 14.05.16 & 11.06.16. Similarly, other
Charitable/ Social Organisations also can be requested to continue their periodical
campaigns in their chosen stations. :

2 It is, therefore, requested to direct the concerned officers for coordinating with
the local unit of SNCF and other Charitable /Social Organisations for successful
execution of “Swachh Rail, Swachh Bharat” Campaigns at the identified stations of
their ZR. In order to achieve the desired results from these programmes, it is
necessary that one or two officers are available during all such campaigns.

3. While undertaking this campaign, Railway shall also deploy their adequate
resources to attend to the repairs in the infrastructural aspects like clearing the
choked drainage, ensuring water supply and preventing leakage of water etc., SO
that at the end of the campaign, the station presents an improved picture on
cleanliness.

4. Quarterly report of the Campaigns conducted through Charitable /Social
Organisations should be sent to Railway Board duly indicating the works undertaken
and details of officers who attended the campaign. First such report for Jan-
March’2016 quarter may be sent by 15.04.2016.

(Shivendra Mohan)
Executive Director/EnHM(ME)
Railway Board.



